
TRESMEER PARISH COUNCIL 
Email: tresmeerparish@yahoo.com 

Minutes of the meeting of Tresmeer Parish Council 

Held at Tresmeer Village Hall, Monday 13th January 2025 at 7pm 

Members: Councillors B Brown (Chair), R Fuller (Vice Chair), N Bellis, D 

Bettesworth, P Rose. 

 Clerk: A Richardson 

 

Chairs opening remarks 

 

1/1/25. Apologies for absence – Cllr Bettesworth 

2/1/25. Public session – Cllr Barry Jordan attended but no members of the Public. 

Cllr Jordan spoke to the council regarding the CC Parking initiative as objections we 

sent regarding timescale were rejected. Trial for 1 year leased to private company 

and all profit will go into CC. 

3/1/25. Declaration of interest in matters on this agenda - None 

4/1/25. Minutes of the previous meeting – Signed and dated 

5/1/25. Matters arising from the Minutes – Village hall looking at purchasing a new 

sign, no reply to PC offer to replace the Perspex. Proposed by Cllr Bellis and 

seconded by Cllr Brown we have a joint meeting with VH committee. Clerk to contact 

VH team to try and arrange. 

Discussed the proposed sites for Speed signs, Highways recommend 4. Agreed by 

Councillors 4 would be the preferred option. Proposed by Cllr Bellis and seconded by 

Cllr Brown that Clerk to obtain quote for 4 signs and email councillors.  

Footpaths to be discussed at next meeting as Cllr Bettesworth taking the lead on 

this. 

6/1/25  Financial report - £27,998.45. Cllr Bellis proposed £300 donation to 

Foodbank seconded by Cllr Rose.  

VAT for the defib has been applied for and Cllr Bellis is looking into alternative 

suppliers, to discuss at next meeting. 

7/1/25. Correspondence received.- Request for SALT bins outside Hendra Garth. 

Discussed, Cllr Jordan indicated rough idea of £500. Bins are filled once a year at no 

charge. Agreed Clerk will look and see if cheaper bins available, suggested sites top 

of Churchtown and Splatt. Proposed Cllr Brown Seconded Cllr Bellis. 

Email from Scrapstore requesting donations however this was denied as they are not 

local to us. Proposed Cllr Brown seconded Cllr Rose. 



Email from Marazion TC proposing vote of no confidence in planning and 

enforcement dept. Discussed by the Councillors and Cllr Jordan. Proposed by Cllr 

Brown we do not respond seconded by Cllr Fuller. 

 

10/1/25. Any other business – Sadly despite all our attempts, with the exception of 

1 family, there has been no interest or feedback regarding play equipment for the 

Amenity Field which is very disappointing, considering the large cost of this and our 

other expenses it has been decided to hold off on this for now and unless we get any 

interest or feedback from the community there seems little point allocating a large 

proportion of our finances to this project. Proposed by Cllr Brown seconded by Cllr 

Rose. 

11/1/25. Date of next meeting – 10th February 2025 

                 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 


